BETHEL PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

WORSHIP IN AWE - GROW IN FAITH - SERVE IN LOVE



IN THIS ISSUE:

1

LETTER FROM PASTOR CATHIE

3

SPIRITUAL LIFE

5

BPC MONEY WORKING FOR GOD'S MISSION

7

PRESCHOOL NEWS

9

DEACON'S UPDATE

12

MISSION COMMITTEE

15

MUSIC AND WORSHIP

17

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN

20

CHILDCARE NEWS

22

CHURCH OFFICE

26

BIRTHDAYS!

27

PLANT ORDER FORM

ENJOY!

LETTER FROM PASTOR CATHIE

As I write this letter, the sun is shining outside and the sky is a sweet shade of blue, and so it seems right to be writing the "spring" letter for the Bethel Light today. But it is also very chilly today with a forecast of snow this weekend, so it also seems a little strange to be thinking about spring just yet. But this is the season we are in- and this is the way it plays out in Pittsburgh. In these late winter and early spring months, we will go back and forth between spring-like weather that brings the buds popping up prematurely from garden beds, and cold snowy and slushy days that send us all inside to warm up and hunker down. It is just the nature of things in Pittsburgh in February.

And that is also the nature of this season we have entered in the flow of the church year.

So often, we think of Lent in terms of the starkness and austerity it invites us to. After all, it is time of deep awareness, honesty, and humility. And the work of the season is the work of repentance and sacrifice. But this is not just a dark and gloomy season. After all, we know how the story ends. Yes, in Lent we walk with Jesus to the crossbut we know that the cross won't be the end- the empty grave awaits. And so, even though we walk through the valleys of this season with its hard and serious work, we do so with our eyes on the light rising on the horizon in the distance- the hope certain in our hearts. And so, our sacrifice is given in joy, our repentance is done with peace, our journey is travelled with a light step.

As the snow and cold of winter give way bit by bit, more and more to the blue sky and sunshine of spring; as we come through this season and do its work- our guilt and shame will give way bit by bit to God's grace and love.

This newsletter will be filled with opportunities for ways we can, in our own individual journeys of faith and in our shared life together, journey through this Lenten season. But it will also invite us to much that is yet to come in the season of Eastertide that will follow. Take note of them all and let us know if there are ways we can help you and your family in your walk of faith. For that is why we go into the shadowed places of the season of Lent and into the sunshine of Easter and beyond- so our faith does grow brighter, deeper, and broader- and it changes us and transforms us in, and for, every season. May this spring- and all that it brings- be a blessing and stretching time for us all!

You are loved,

Pastor Cathie

SPIRITUAL LIFE

BY SPIRITUAL LIFE STEERING COMMITTEE

SUNDAY MORNING BIBLE CLASSES

Sunday Morning Bible Classes are going strong, but it's never too late to join in. The women are studying "Be an Angel" by Roma Downey, the men are studying the Life of David and the children are enjoying their time together. Journey's class will be in the youth room with Elle Johns-Kelley on April 21.

MONDAY NIGHT SMALL GROUP

Is studying "And the Angels were Silent" by Max Lucado

WEDNESDAY NIGHT SMALL GROUP

Continues with Genesis study with Margaret Fienberg's "Pursuing God" from 10-11am WE'VE BEEN BUSY PLANNING LOTS OF WAYS FOR YOU TO GROW IN YOUR SPIRITUAL WALK AND ENJOY FELLOWSHIP ALONG THE WAY. WE HOPE YOU WILL JOIN US.

Have you heard about our **Brown Bag Lunch Bunch**? We had our first gathering of inaugural 60+ in January and can't wait to see everyone again on the fourth Monday of each month at noon.

Joyful Noise continues to make beautiful music and Jesus, Lego & Me continues to grow. Prayerfully consider helping as we have over 60 children registered.

YOUTH GROUP

Cooking baking for Meals on Wheels on March 11 from 6-8pm and Bowling on April 7 at 1pm. Hope you can make it.

Thank you to everyone who has supported our "eating out" fundraisers. It is so great to see BPC members in the community inviting their friends & family to enjoy good food/fellowship.

We are in the middle of our **Piada** fundraiser (February 26-March 3) – so please place your order online by using promo code **GVB49W**. We are working to secure a date in April for BJ's Brewhouse and have already scheduled Houlihan's for May 28. Watch the bulletin and your email for flyers for each.

Are you interested in learning more about BPC? Our history? How/who we serve? Small groups? Our adults/kids' programs? An **Informational Gathering** is scheduled for April 28 at 12:15pm in the McMillian room to answer all your questions

SAVE THE DATE FOR OUR CHURCH PICNIC: SUNDAY, AUGUST 25TH Mark your calendar: Summer Bible Camp will run Thursday evenings from 6-8pm (June 20-

August 15).

For up-to-date information, please visit our website

BPC MONEY WORKING FOR GOD'S MISSION

BY FINANCE

2024 BUDGET

Total Offerings	\$181,500
Total Other Offerings	\$3,100
Total Rental/Misc Income	\$37,336
Total Investment Income	\$206,653

Total Income \$4	28	,589
------------------	----	------

Personnel	\$270,554
Spiritual Life	\$1,850
Music & Worship	\$5,660
Mission	\$14,500
Office	\$27,425
Building Maintenance	\$108,600

Total Expense \$428,589

^{*} This total includes the 7% withdrawal of \$60,419 and an extra endowment withdrawal of \$126,199 in order to balance the budget and was approved by Session on 12/19/2023.

Per Capita for 2024 is \$36.35 per member. Based on the number of active members, the amount BPC is responsible for is \$7,633.50. However, Presbytery allows for a 5% discount if paid by January 31, 2024. This invoice in the amount of \$7,251.82 was paid on January 16, 2024. Please consider paying your portion either in one lump sum or you may spread it out over several months.

THE FINANCE COMMITTEE THANKS YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUING SUPPORT OF BPC.

FOR WHERE YOUR TREASURE IS, THERE YOUR HEART WILL BE ALSO. MATTHEW 6:21

Fred Shoemaker – Treasurer

Dan Beckstrom

Kristen Kiesling

Mike Smith

Pastor Cathie Smith – Head of Staff

Nancy Carr – Financial Secretary

PRESCHOOL NEWS

BY ANGELA DERMOTTA

Our preschool children have had a lot of fun over the winter and are now looking forward to playing outdoors again!

Some highlights that the children will look forward to this spring are: picture days in March, Miss Verna's visits, our Spring Fling on the evening of April 19th, and Muffins in the Morning in all classes in May!

Preschool registration for the 2024–2025 school year is underway! We appreciate your help in spreading the word and recommending our preschool to your families, friends, and neighbors. As a reminder, our preschool offers the following classes:

- Time for Two's Class on Friday mornings
- 3 year old classes on Tuesday and Thursday (AM and PM class)
- 3-day 4 year classes on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday (AM and PM class)
- 4-day 4 year class on Mondays-Thursdays (AM class only)
- T-Class on Mondays-Thursdays (AM and PM class)
- Lunch Bunch & Curious Kids Club five days a week

We will hold our annual Spring Fling and Art Show on Friday, April 19th, 2024. We will be having a Gift Basket Auction at our Spring Fling event to help raise funds for our preschool's scholarship fund that gives financial assistance to help families send their little ones to preschool.

Each year through the support of PW and various donors, we are blessed to present reduced tuition to families who demonstrate a need. If you are interested, you too can become a part of this worthwhile project by making a pledge or just a one-time donation.

Any contribution you can make is greatly appreciated by the families who need the help. In addition, if you know of a business or own a business that would be interested in making a donation of a service, item, or gift card for our raffle baskets at our Spring Fling event, please let us know!

AS ALWAYS WE
THANK YOU
FOR YOUR
SUPPORT,
PRAYERS AND
CONTRIBUTIONS
TO OUR
PRESCHOOL.

SPRING AND EASTER BLESSINGS TO YOU,

DEACON'S UPDATE

BY CAROL MACDONALD

HAPPY SPRING

The Deacons began the New Year meeting January 23rd, by thanking those Deacons who have extended their terms for another term, Marilyn Beckstrom, Cindy Fair, and Diane Miller, and we look forward to welcoming a new Deacon member Pam Rawlings at our February meeting.

THE DEACONS
DISCUSSED THE
MANY WAYS WE
REACH OUT TO
SERVE ALL OUR
MEMBER NEEDS,
BRINGING
CHRIST'S
LOVE AND CARE.

REACHING OUT

Marilyn has communicated via text messages with our college students, most have mid-term exams the end of February and spring break the beginning of March. Gift cards from the Deacons will be mailed to our college students by the end of February.

Pat Kaczmarek continues to reach out to members sending Sympathy, Get Well, some Birthdays cards during the months of December and January.

Pat, Jack, Diane, Marilyn and Ted continue to visit with our shut-ins.

Stephen Ministry report from Kathy Crump, she is currently working with three grief sets.

PRAYER SHAWLS

The knitting and crocheting of shawls and lap robes continues by the ladies. Shawls and lap robes are given to persons who are ill, suffered a loss, or are in the midst of a life crisis, at this time.

BLOOD DRIVE

Pam Adomaitis reported on the January 28th: We exceeded our Blood Drive Collection Goal, here are the results sent by our account manager:

Total Registered Donors: 23

20 single units
2 double red units
1 rejection.
Total Donations: 22 (Blood Drive Goal 21)
Lives Saved: 63

Thank you for your help and support to make this such a success—looking forward to our next scheduled drive July 7th. Thank you to Pam for organizing and working so hard for the success of the blood drive.

FUTURE PLANS

Deacons are going to start our Washington City Mission Projects, working with City Mission Shelly Kubincanek, Church/Community Relations Mgr. We will make known there needs and how our Deacon Mission Projects will provide.

Deacons are planning to participate in Global Links, a Pittsburgh-based non-profit dedicated to improving health in communities with need, again look for Deacons announcement.

LOOK FORWARD TO OUR ANNOUNCEMENTS OF OUR UPCOMING EVENTS.

Deacon Co Moderators:

Joyce Pratt & Pam Adomaitis,

Secretary:

Cindy Fair

Treasurer:

Cheryl Pantano

MAY THE GOD OF HOPE FILL YOU WITH ALL JOY AND PEACE AS YOU TRUST IN HIM SO THAT YOU MAY OVERFLOW WITH HOPE BY THE POWER OF THE HOLY SPIRIT. ROMANS 15:13

MISSION COMMITTEE

BY LARRY JAY

KEY MEETING DATES:

March 5th - Mission Committee Meeting @ 6:00

March 19th - Session @ 7:00

March 26th - Personnel @ 6:45

April 2nd - Mission Committee Meeting @ 6:00

April 19th - Session @ 7:00

April 23rd - Personnel @ 6:45

May 7th - Mission Committee Meeting @ 6:00 May 21st - Session @ 7:00 May 28th - Personnel @ 6:45

As Christians we are called to continue the mission of Christ in this world; as a committee we are directed to use our resources with the Matthew 25 initiative focusing on Congregational Vitality by addressing these areas:

- Overcoming Hunger
- Seeking Health and Wholeness for All
- Sharing the Good News

SHARING THE GOOD NEWS AS OUR SPRING EVENTS WILL INCLUDE THE FOLLOWING:

KIDS CLUB:

For five weeks we will be going to Homestead Presbyterian Church on Sunday afternoons beginning on February 25th and running through March 24th from 4:00 – 5:00. If you would like to join us, please let a member of the Mission Committee know.

CITY MISSION

Don't forget we have a bin in the back parking lot of the church to donate clothing and shoes that will benefit homeless men, women, children, and Veterans of Southwestern PA

A DROP OFF FOOD DRIVE FOR SHIM

A Community Food Drive is planned for the second Saturday of each month from 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. or the following Sunday in support of South Hills Interfaith Movement.

DAY OF KINDNESS

We will celebrate a BPC Day of Kindness on March 9th. This will be an opportunity for everyone to be involved in various acts of kindness including making cookies for our Food Drive or participating in fellowship with the Bethel Retirement Home. This will be announced on various Social Media platforms and will request others share their personal act of kindness.

OUR MISSION PARTNER

Agape Heart International has a program for residents in a refugee camp in Uganda to learn skills to become employed as a tailor/seamstress.

Our current mission project with Agape Heart International is to help purchase as many sewing machines as we can to support the training and launching of students in this program. Each sewing machine costs \$200 and all donations will go to this mission. If you would like to contribute to this effort, please make your checks payable to Bethel Presbyterian Church and note "Agape" on the memo line.

January Soup Sale: We made \$543 dollars with this fundraiser. Thank you to everyone who participated in this event by either preparing or purchasing soup!

THE MISSION COMMITTEE:

Pastor Cathie Smith
Barb Clark
Joel Dumba
Joyce Pratt
Barbara Jay
Larry Jay

MUSIC AND WORSHIP

BY JASON WILCOX

In the upcoming weeks, the church family is about to enter into one of the most holy and sacred times of the year. It is the period known as Lent and during this time of the year, Christians embrace the opportunity to step back and truly reflect upon our relationship with God and the sacrifices he made to save us all as sinners.

As musicians, it is one of the greatest times of the year to express our love for Christ and all that he has done for us through song and music. We hope that as members of the congregation, you will enjoy the music we have to offer on Sunday mornings as well as the special services that will be occurring throughout the Lent and Holy Week season.

This Lent season, in addition to performing every Sunday morning during our traditional 9:30 am worship service, we will also be offering special music during the holy week leading into the celebration of Easter Sunday. We will be bringing special music on Palm Sunday, Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, as well as a special worship service on Easter Sunday.

The Holy Week will be our opportunity to combine the music of all of the talented musicians of the church to praise God for all he has given us including the ultimate sacrifice.

Music throughout the Lent and the Holy Week will include the Chancel Choir, Bell Choir, organ, piano, and of course, hymns, as a chance for the congregation to join in on the musical festivities.

ON BEHALF OF THE
ENTIRE MUSIC
PROGRAM AT BETHEL
PRESBYTERIAN
CHURCH, WE WOULD
LIKE WISH YOU AND
YOUR LOVED ONES A
WONDERFUL LENT AND
HOLY WEEK SEASON!

We hope that you will be able to make it out to see our very talented musicians perform as we are amidst one of the most holy seasons of the year!

God bless

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN

BY PAM DECKER

We have been so fortunate to have such a mild winter and it's looking like we're heading into a mild spring as well. Things are bustling at Bethel and Presbyterian Women are coming into a busy Springtime!

Blanket Sunday was on February 11th. It was a combined service day and we did have a celebration luncheon and a very large crowd. We are happy to announce we collected over \$600 so far but it's not too late to still contribute. Thank you so much for your continued support of Church World Services and Blanket Sunday.

Our kitchen is in need of a good cleaning and Dorothy Vandruff from Meals on Wheels has offered to help us as well....we'd like to offer several times. Hopefully several of you can volunteer either week, March 2 or March 9 from 9:30 to noon.

We will be sponsoring a Staff Appreciation boxed lunch on Thursday, March 14.

The big event for us coming up this Spring will be the Kentucky Derby Tea, on Saturday, April 27th. We have already begun planning and it promises to be a lot of fun! Start getting your hats ready...there will be a contest! Save the date and invite your friends! Tickets will again be \$15. Further updates and announcements will be coming out with ticket sales starting March 21st.

Finally…even though it's Spring we are thinking ahead. This year will be the 50th Anniversary of Holiday-A-Fair!! It will be on Saturday, November 9th! Save the date! We need all the helping hands we can get for this special occasion! There will be some 50th Anniversary displays and we'd really like to do this up big! This includes some special 50th anniversary baskets. Please start thinking about putting together a basket for us…be thinking and shopping now.

PW CALENDAR

PW Board meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 7:30pm in the McMillan Room:

- March 12
- April 9
- May 14
- June 11

Mary and Martha Circle meets the 2nd Monday of the month in the McMillan Room at 6:30pm for a light dinner and Bible study:

- March 11
- April 8
- May 13 end of year picnic

April 20th - PWPP SPRING GATHERING AT NORTHMONT PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

REMINDER FROM DEBBIE MAY

The Presbyterian Women (PW) of BPC would like to remind everyone that our 25 plus years of support of South Hills Interfaith Movement (SHIM) continues even today.

SHIM is always in need of non-perishable food items, diapers (sizes 3-7), baby wipes, infant formula, baby food, adult diapers, feminine products, dental products, hygiene items, laundry detergent, dish detergent and similar products.

ALSO, PLEASE NOTE THAT SHIM IS CURRENTLY UNDER RENOVATION AND NOT COLLECTING CLOTHING.

If you cannot make it to the monthly drive-up drop off food drive on the second Saturday of the month – don't despair – there is always a brown box marked SHIM in the Marshal Road entrance where you can place donations. Thank you in advance for your donations!

–Debbie May, PW Mission Coordinator

CHILDCARE NEWS

BY NICHOLE MURPHY

It seems like just yesterday we were busy preparing for the holiday season and here we are now anticipating the arrival of Spring!

We have had a change with some mild days this winter to run and play in the sun and look forward to being able to do more and more!

We have had a busy winter in Child Care learning and playing with our friends and teachers. The children have been working very hard on various crafts and lessons/themes for the winter such as penguins, bears, nursery rhymes, forest animals, snow, and Valentine's Day!

WE ARE STILL
ACTIVELY LOOKING
FOR NEW CHILDCARE
WORKERS TO HELP
US CARE FOR THE
CHILDREN IN OUR
CENTER. PLEASE
REACH OUT IF YOU
ARE INTERESTED IN
ANY MORE
INFORMATION.

With literacy and early childhood education as a focus of ours here in child care, we continue to love the library books that Miss Jane kindly brings to our center each and every week!! We can't wait to celebrate Dr. Seuss week coming up at the end of February and to continue into the Spring season with some fun new themes each week.

Our childcare center will be closed Friday March 29th -Monday April 1st to celebrate the Easter holiday and also on Tuesday April 23rd for Election Day.

We hope everyone has stayed warm and healthy this winter and we wish everyone a bright and uplifting spring season!

"YOU CAN FIND MAGIC
WHEREVER YOU LOOK.
SIT BACK AND RELAX,
ALL YOU NEED IS A BOOK."
— DR. SEUSS

CHURCH OFFICE

Our deepest sympathy to the family and friends of Melvin Lacich, Siebert 'Bert' Drummond, Angus MacDonald, Violet Cumpston, and Mary Pursglove. Please keep these families and their friends in your prayers at this difficult time.

Are you receiving emails from the church? If not, your email address may not be in our database, and you may be missing out on important updates. Contact the church office today with your email address.

WE RECENTLY HAVE
UPDATED THE BETHEL
PRESBYTERIAN
CHURCH WEBSITE!
CHECK IT OUT:
BETHELPRESBY.ORG

CHURCH CONTACT INFORMATION:

2999 Bethel Church Rd., Bethel Park, PA 15102 **Church Office:** Monday-Friday 9 am-3 pm

Phone: 412-835-0405

Website: bethelpresby.org

Email: office@bethelpresby.org

STAFF:

Pastor: Rev. Dr. Cathie Smith, 412/965-4253 or

smithc@bethelpresby.org

Director of Spiritual Formation: Barb Clark
Director of Music and Worship: Jason Wilcox

Organist: Cody Soska

Financial Secretary: Nancy Carr

Admin. Asst. to the Pastor: Connie Crain

Comm & Outreach: Emily Mays

SEND SOME LOVE AND UPDATES

The following Bethel Presbyterian Church family members would love to receive notes and emails from us!

Artis Senior Living: Jean Smith (#306); 1001 Higbee Drive, Bethel Park, PA 15102. Contact Pam Rawlings for any correspondences.

Bethel Park Retirement Residence: Rodney Payseure (#232), 2960 Bethel Church Road, Bethel Park, PA 15102

Country Meadows: Allene Crossman (#210), 3580 Washington Pike, Bridgeville, PA 15017

Genesis Skilled Nursing: Ginny Flynn, Arcadia Wing, 940 Walnut Bottom Road, Carlisle, PA 17015 (Be sure to include "Arcadia Wing" in the address!)

Kane Community Living: Marilou Booth, 300 Kane Boulevard, U 2A, #264, Pittsburgh, PA 15243

Masonic Village at Sewickley: Nancy Galbraith, 1000 Masonic Dr., Sturgeon Health Care Center Rm. 2115, Sewickley, PA 15143 (phone is 412-741-2547; between 2-4 pm)

Passavant Community: Bette Wetzel, Whittenberg Place, 2000 May Drive, #214, Zelienople, PA 16063

Manchester Commons: Betty Ramsey, 6351 W. Lake Road, Personal Care Room 141, Erie, PA 16505

MILITARY AND THEIR FAMILIES

Joshua Croner, Army Reserves, Serving in the Middle East

Robert Dalzell, Department of Defense, Korea

Michael Davis, Marine Corps

CMDR Christopher Rose, U. S. Navy, San Diego Captain – USS Alexandria (Son-in-law of Roy & Mary Burford)

Captain Blane T. Shearon, Navy (Son-in-law of Phyllis Criss)

Private Larry Shoop, Demolition, Afghanistan

Capt. Mike Sieber, Army, Special Services (on third tour in Iraq)

MSG David Williams, (Son of Gregory Williams, stepson of Deborah Williams) has been promoted to Master Sergeant and transferred to Fort Jackson, Columbia, SC. He is now working as Senior Guidance Counselor, Fort Jackson MPS.

(Note: Please contact the church office with any updates to this list.)

2024 FELLOWSHIP DATES

A-C Families	D-E Families	F-J Families	K-L Families	M-N Families	O-R Families	S-Z Families	
Jan. 7	Jan. 14	Jan. 21	Jan. 28	Feb. 4	Feb. 11	Feb. 18	
Feb. 25	Mar. 3	Mar. 10	Mar. 17	Mar. 24	April 7	April 14	
April 21	April 28	May 5	May 19	May 26	June 2	June 9	
June 23	June 30	July 7	July 14	July 28	Aug. 4	Aug. 11	
Aug. 18	Aug. 25	Sept. 1	Sept. 8	Sept. 15	Sept. 22	Sept. 29	
Oct. 6	Oct. 13	Oct. 20	Oct. 27	Nov. 3	Nov. 10	Nov. 17	
Nov. 24	Dec. 8	Dec. 15	Dec. 22				

^{*}No Fellowship New Year's Eve, Easter, Mother's Day, Father's Day, & Christmas Eve

BIRTHDAYS!

MARCH

1 **Emerson Szott** 16 Carrie Virgin 4 Benjamin Smith 22 Sara Heidenreich Tina Hannigan 9 22 Rebecca Long Kimberly Reed 11 Beverly Fife Lacich 23 11 Judith Shoemaker 27 **Emily Doring** 30 Thomas Reed 12 Melissa Dunn Ashley Burford 14 Jason Kling 31 16 Jacob Daschbach 31 Melanie Ericson

APRIL

1	Allene Crossman	14	Brad Lucidore
1	Stacey Lucidore	16	Abigail Schultz
2	Jared Pratt	17	Leslie Toci
3	lan Cashman	19	Bill Brown
4	Caleb Selle	19	Sarah Holt
5	Paula Barr	21	Gabriella Sinatra
7	Paul Pantano	24	James Hannigan
8	Kenneth Niemeier	24	Emily Smith
9	Elaina Virgin	24	Asher Stroech
11	Bill Levis	25	Cody Long
14	Alicia Ericson	28	David Ericson
14	Marilyn Kunkle	29	Barbara Jay

MAY

Jean Smith 18 Matt Selle 1 2 Diane Miller Genna Wittman 18 5 Joyce Pratt 19 Gary May Marjorie Quigg 5 26 Brandon Ericson Geoffrey Backstrom Jamie Hannigan 7 27 Robert Daschbach 28 Kim Long 11 12 Jessica Placke Deborah Smith 28 30 Frank Jackson 14 Nolen Crump 14 Christina Davin Marilou Booth 31 Barbara Schnabel 18

MARCH - MAY VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE

May 26, 2024	May 19, 2024	May 12, 2024	May 5, 2024	April 28, 2024	April 21, 2024	April 14, 2024	April 7, 2024	Easter Combined Worship @ 10 AM March 31, 2024	Good Friday 7:00 p.m. March 29, 2024	Maundy Thursday 7:00 p.m. March 28, 2024	Palm Sunday March 24, 2024	March 17, 2024	March 10, 2024	March 3, 2024	Date
Barbara Jay	Dan Beckstrom	Barb Clark	Carl Parise	Barbara Jay	Linda Jones	Dan Beckstrom	Barb Clark	Carl Parise	Dan Beckstrom Larry Jay Barbara Jay	Linda Jones	Larry Jay	Barb Clark	Carl Parise	Dan Beckstrom	Liturgist
Conrad Adomaitis Pam Adomaitis	Marilyn Beckstrom Joanne Ericson	Linda Jones Kristen Klesling	Conrad Adomaitis Pam Adomaitis	Marilyn DeHuff Ted Keenan	Ruth Stotesbery Russ Lautenschlager	1. Barbara Jay 2. Larry Jay	Marilyn Beckstrom Joanne Ericson	Marilyn DeHuff Ruth Stotesbery	Linda Jones Kristen Klesling	Ruth Stotesbery Russ Lautenschlager	Conrad Adomaitis Pam Adomaitis	Marilyn DeHuff Ted Keenan	Marilyn Beckstrom Joanne Ericson	1. Barbara Jay 2. Larry Jay	Greeters
Families M - N Debbie May	Families K - L Ann Lindsay	Mother's Day	Families F - J Barbara Jay	Families D - E Melanie Ericson	Families A - C Pam Adomaitis	Families S - Z Lora Spence	Families O - R Cheryl Pantano	Easter	N/A	N/A	Families M - N Debbie May	Families K - L Ann Lindsay	Families F - J Barbara Jay	Families D - E Melanie Ericson	Fellowship Hosts
			Team 2 Dan Beckstrom				Team 1 Barbara Jay			Communion Coordinator - Intinct				Team 3 Carol MacDonald	Communion Teams
Bill Levis Kristen Klesling	Dottle Frazier Larry Jay	Ann Lindsay Morry Lindsay	1. Larry Jay 2. Jack Miller	Kristen Kiesling Cathy Levis	Barbara Jay Dottle Frazier	Morry Lindsay Ann Lindsay	Nancy Carr Kristen Kiesling	Jack Miller Kristen Kiesling	Nancy Carr	Gary May	Ann Lindsay Morry Lindsay	Kristen Kiesling Nancy Carr	Larry Jay Dottle Frazier	Dottle Frazier Larry Jay	Chairlift
Gary May	Pam Decker	Nancy Carr	Pam Decker	Nancy Carr	Pam Decker	Gary May	Pam Decker	Nancy Carr Pam Decker	Nancy Carr	Gary May	Pam Decker Nancy Carr	Gary May	Gary May	Nancy Carr	Sanctuary Coordinators
Robin Macherey	Robin Macherey	Larry Jay	Kristen Kiesling	Larry Jay	Robin Macherey	Kristen Kiesling	Larry Jay	Robin Macherey	Robin Macherey	Larry Jay	Robin Macherey	Larry Jay	Robin Macherey	Kristen Kiesling	Graphics Team
Gary May	Pam Decker	Nancy Carr	Pam Decker	Nancy Carr	Pam Decker	Gary May	Pam Decker	Nancy Carr Pam Decker	Nancy Carr	Gary May	Pam Decker	Gary May	Gary May	Nancy Carr	Sound Board
In Loving Memory of Arthur Michaels; Ethelyn Strum; John & Sophie Gales, given by Bob & Shirley Gales.	In Loving Memory of Mable & Roy Werner, John "Bucky" Wright, Edwin Williams & loved ones, given by Deborah Williams.	In Loving Memory of Helen & William Spence, given by their family.	In Loving Memory of my mother, Mary Pursglove, given by Cindy Fair.	In Loving Memory of James Opsal given by Bonnie, Erika & Greg Opsal.	In Loving Memory of Emilie & Phillip Macherey, given by Charles and Sally Macherey Sinatra.	In Loving Memory of Parents and Grandparents, given by Lora Spence.	In Loving Memory of Harry T. & Betty May, Don & Marge Kim, given by their family.	Easter Plant Display			PW & Palms Distribution	In Loving Memory for the Giory of God, In Loving Memory of Parents, Lila Mae and Michael, given by Cathy Misko.	PW	In Loving Memory of Jacob Robert Dunn, given by Bob and Shirley Gales.	Chancel Flowers